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February 2005
Period Covered: 02001105 - 02126105
Checking Account:
Balance Forwarded s 426480
Receipts:

District Allotments s -

Interest Income s -

Transfers from Saving Accounts s -

Total Receipts H -
Total Funds Available s 426480
Disbursements:

ANC Security Fund CK#1234 s 2500

Kinko's Inc. CK#1235 s 21963

Roberta Weiner (Minutes Jan. '05)  CK #1236 s 1300

Bode & Grenier LLP. CK#1238 s 123200

Total Dishursements s 161163
Ending Balance 5265317
Savings Account;
Balance Forwarded s 413252
Receipts:

Interest 01131105 s 140

Total Other Deposits s -

Transfers from Saving Accounts H -

Total Receipts H 140
Total Funds Available s 413392
Disbursements:

Total Dishursements H -
Ending Balance s 413392
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Draft Agenda

Thursday, March 10, 2005, at Miner Elementary School (15th and F NE)
7:00 p.m.
Call to order, adopt agenda and approve previous meeting’s minutes


Community Comments (2 minutes each)

7:10
Commissioner’s Single Member District reports (2 minutes each)

7:20
Officer Reports:

1.
Chair, Vice-Chair, Secretary (as required)

2.
Treasurer

A.
Approve monthly treasurer’s report and previous month’s disbursements

B.
Approve monthly photocopying expenses

7:30
Standing Committee Reports:

1.
Alcohol Beverage Licensing (3 minutes)
A.
Recommendation: Approve discontinuance of protest for S&T Grocery's license 

B. 
Accept Committee Report

2.
Economic Development and Zoning (30 minutes)
A.
122 Tennessee Avenue, NE: Approve letter of support to HPRB

B.
H Street NE Commercial Overlay: Approve ANC testimony for Zoning Hearing

C.
Committee members
D.
Accept Committee Report

3.
Community Outreach (7 minutes)
A.
Approve thank you letters for organizations that host ANC meetings
B.
Single Member District Commissioner web pages

C.
Accept Committee Report

4.
Public Safety (2 minutes)
A.
Committee Members

B.
No Report

5.
Schools Committee (2 minutes)
A.
No action items

B.
Committee members

C.
Accept Committee Report

8:15
Unfinished Business
1. None

8:15
New Business.

1. Approve letter of support for Capital Hill Classic on May 22, 2005 (Alberti) (2 minutes)
2. Approve recommendation to DDOT on Lincoln Park parking signs (Rice/Alberti) (5 minutes)
3. Approve Letter to HPRB: Hearing on MedLINK Condos at April meeting (Rice) (5 minutes)
4. Approve distribution of single-page agenda on lampposts (Borbely) (10 minutes)
5. H Street Liquor License Protest Update (Beatty) (10 minutes)
8:50 
Community comments – Round 2 (if time permits)

9:00
Adjourn

Time limits in parenthesis and italics are for notional planning to ensure we complete all required business within two hours.

Draft Minutes

February 10, 2005

Present: Commissioners Alberti, Beatty, Borbely, Fengler, Holden, Ibangha and Rice. 

Absent: Commissioner Mack.

The meeting was convened at 7:01 pm. 

Agenda

The agenda was adopted without objection.

Minutes

The minutes for January were approved without objection

Community Comments
Peter Jones, the Ward 6 Neighborhood Coordinator, introduced several Ward 6 representatives of DC City agencies, including Chris Delfs, the new Ward 6 Transportation Planner, Alice Jackson, Department of Health; John Graham, Department of Mental Health; Inspector Worrell, DC Fire Department; Angela Venable, Department of Parks and Recreation; Herbert Ruffin, Department of Consumer and Regulatory Affairs; and Lorenzo Crow, Attorney General’s Office.

Single Member District Reports
Commissioner Rice reported that he received an e-mail from Medlink’s attorneys, and that the Medlink site at 7th and Massachusetts Ave, NE  has a new developer and a new architect.  He also announced that he, Commissioner Alberti and Commissioner Ken Jarboe of ANC 6B will be holding a meeting at 7 PM on March 7th at the Capitol Hill Seventh Day Adventist Church, to discuss parking signs around Lincoln Park.

Commissioner Holden reported that as a result of a 6A01 SMD meeting she has a list of interested candidates for every committee. She said she has set up an action committee to identify issues for the ANC to act on. 

Commissioner Beatty announced that many people in 6A05 have been involved in the negotiations on the voluntary agreement with N-A Minit, which the ABC Board accepted with amendments. She expects to be able to share more information next month. 

Commissioner Fengler said he held a meeting with the residents of Linden Place and is working with Peter Jones to develop a multiagency plan to clean up the area. The plan would include Wylie Place and a portion of H Street. He said he will be working with Commissioner Holden on this. 

Commissioner Mack was not present but sent a written report: She met with the Rosedale Youth Institute on January 25, the Gibbs Elementary School PTA on February 3, the ACORN community located in 6A07, and the Richard E, Watkins Lay Organization of Pilgrim AME Church on February 5th, to discuss upgrading the Rosedale Recreation Center.  She also reported that MI CASA, a non-profit affordable housing developer, is interested in renovating the vacant property at 705 18th Street, NE.

Commissioner Borbely said he held an SMD meeting, which established several working groups, including on vacant houses, rats, trash, affordable housing and outreach.  Billy Hunter is holding a meeting on Saturday, Feb. 26, to talk about cleaning up the alleys by Emerald St., E and F, in the 1300 block.

Officers Reports
Treasurer:  Commissioner Alberti presented the Treasurer’s report.  The report shows that the opening checking account balance was $1,477.14, and that the savings account balance was $4,131.12.  There was a receipt of funds from the District of Columbia in the amount of $5,468.97 for a total of $11,077.23.  Motions:  Commissioner Alberti moved, individually, that checks for the following amounts be approved: $137.50 to Roberta Weiner for transcribing meeting minutes; $763,64 to Miner Elementary School for a grant; $840 to Bode and Grenier for legal services; $634 and $528.17 to Kinko’s for two months copying expenses.  There was also a $12 bank service charge. The expenditures were each approved without objection, leaving a checking account balance of $4,264.80, and the savings account balance of $4,132.52, for a closing total of $8,397.32.  Commissioner Alberti pointed out that there was a summary of the legal expenses the ANC has so far incurred with Bode and Grenier.  Motion: Commissioner Alberti moved to approve the Treasurer’s Report.  It was approved without objection. 

Motion: Commissioner Alberti moved to retain Bank of America as the ANC’s bank.  It was approved without objection.  

Motion: Commissioner Alberti moved that the Quarterly Report for the 1st Quarter of ’05 be approved.  It was approved without objection. 

Motion: Commissioner Alberti moved that $600 be approved for copying for ANC materials, and that up to $50 be approved for copying each Committee’s materials and each SMD’s materials for October.  Commissioner Borbely questioned spending $600 on meeting packets as a form of outreach, and asked if the Outreach Committee could consider how effective the packets are as outreach, for next month’s meeting.  It was agreed.  Commissioner Alberti mentioned that the copying bill rarely ran above $250-300 a month. The motion was passed without objection.  

Committee Reports
I. ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE AND LICENSING:  

Motion: Commissioner Fengler moved the Committee recommendation that licensees be invited to appear before the ABL Committee two months before their license is up for renewal.  The recommendation was adopted without objection.   Motion: Commissioner Beatty recommended six new members for the Committee.  They are Tish Olshefski (02), Tim Carney (02), Patty Neill (05), Michelle Klass (02), Lyndon Bonaparte (02), and Malcolm Ross (01).   Commissioner Beatty said that the two people already on the Committee lived in 06 and 05.  Commissioner Holden said that there are additional people who might be interested and asked whether there was a cap on membership.  Commissioner Beatty said that she was concerned that with too many members there couldn’t be detailed discussion.  Commissioner Borbely asked whether she would accept members from those four SMDs not represented on the Committee, and was told that she would as long as the committee did not become unwieldy. Commissioner Beatty said that she thought that 12 people might be too large, but that some of these people might fall off and could be replaced.  Commissioner Fengler spoke in support of the people from SMD 02, and said he had spoken with them, and he’s confident that those people are enthusiastic about working on the liquor licenses on H Street.  He said he’s excited that so many people want to be involved, and it’s a great problem to have.  Commissioner Holden said that she has people who are interested in getting involved but want to explore different committees, and she hopes there will be room for them.  The new members were accepted without objection.

Motion:  Commissioner Fengler moved the acceptance of the ABL report.  It was accepted without objection.

II. ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND ZONING

H Street Zoning Overlay:  Commissioner Fengler reported that the H Street Zoning Overlay had been presented to the Zoning Commission by the Office of Planning, and would be on the ANC web site so the community could read the version that the Commission will be looking at.  Commissioner Rice said that there would be a public hearing on April 7th, and it was important to look at the plan and see which of the ANC’s recommendations had been incorporated into the Office of Planning plan, and the ANC should prepare testimony to present at the Zoning Commission hearing.

Committee Goals: Motion: Commissioner Fengler moved acceptance of the Economic Development and Zoning Committee goals for 2005.  The goals were accepted without objection.

Letter to HPRB on demolition of 1319 Constitution Avenue: Motion: Commissioner Fengler moved the committee recommendation that the ANC send a letter to the Historic Preservation Review Board recommending that the existing facade of the building be demolished, the designed footprint of the building pulled forward to be even with the front of the neighboring properties, and that any design changes to windows or other architectural elements that are necessary be made.  It was adopted without objection.

Letter to HPRB supporting the construction of a new 4-unit apartment house at 326 12th Street NE:  Motion:  Commissioner Fengler moved the committee’s recommendation that the ANC write a letter of support to the Historic Preservation Review Board in support of the construction of a 4- unit apartment house that would replace a vacant 5-unit building the demolition of which the ANC supported.  The recommendation was approved without objection.

Committee members:  Commissioner Rice said that every Committee chair has a different idea about committee membership.  He has members from six SMDs and would be willing to take recommendations from Commissioners who do not have resident members.  Commissioner Ibangha nominated Laura Peterson. Commissioner Holden nominated Vanessa Ruffin-Colbert.  Their nominations were accepted without objection.  A community member asked how she could try out all the committees in a time frame that the rosters would not all be filled.  Commissioner Fengler said she should talk to the committee chairs, and that anyone who wanted to participate would not be turned away.

Motion: Commissioner Fengler moved acceptance of the Economic Development and Zoning Committee report.  It was accepted without objection.

III. COMMUNITY OUTREACH

Commissioner Fengler presented the ANC Resident’s Guide brochure, developed by the Community Outreach Committee for distribution to residents within the ANC area.  Motion: Commissioner Fengler moved to approve the flyer and that up to $950 be appropriated for the publication of the brochure.  Commissioner Rice raised the issue of availability of the full packets as mentioned in the brochure, because they often run out very quickly.  He also mentioned that the question of full packet distribution had been referred to the committee for discussion.  Commissioner Borbely added that the expense of doing a full distribution could get exorbitant. Amendment: Commissioner Borbely moved to remove the promise of full packets from the brochure. It was approved without objection.  Commissioner Borbely requested that the production of the brochure be held up for seven days in the hope that locations for agenda distribution within SMDs not now represented could be identified and included. The motion as amended was approved without objection.

Committee members: Commissioner Beatty nominated Rose Williams, and Commissioner Holden nominated Bettie Currie-Tonic.  Both nominations were accepted without objection.

Motion: Commissioner Fengler moved approval of the December report of the Community Outreach Committee.  The report was accepted without objection.

Public Safety
Commissioner Fengler introduced Raphael Marshall, who presented two nominations for committee members.  He spoke about the activities of his committee and mentioned that he already had put together a list of experts and specialists to talk to the committee and was establishing a relationship with the local police.  Motion:  On Mr. Marshall’s behalf, Commissioner Fengler nominated Jason Rosenbaum and Torie Hinson to serve on the Public Safety Committee.  The nominations were approved without objection.  Commissioner  Holden nominated Frances Lee to serve on the Committee.  Her nomination was accepted without objection.

IV. SCHOOLS

Motion:  Commissioner Fengler moved adoption of the committee mission statement: “The purpose of this committee is to provide a forum where parents, teachers, students, administrators and the surrounding communities can become partners with the public schools serving our neighborhood.”  He also moved adoption of the committee’s task statement: 1) To reach out to individual schools (principals, parents, teachers and students) and ask how the ANC can best support the school, with the committee’s universe of schools including every public school (regular or charter) whose campus or attendance zones lie at least partially within the ANC’s boundaries; 2) to invite a different school’s stakeholders each month to a meeting to make a presentation about the school; and 3) to publicize that meeting within the ANC, within the school’s boundaries.  The recommendations were accepted without objection.

Committee members:  Commissioner Borbely suggested that because there was such interest from all SMDs in the committee, that the committee proceed for now without any formal members, and the committee be open to everyone, making note of SMD residence and seeking equal representation. The committee has a great deal of work to do and more than eight people are needed.  The committee would take proposals from everyone at the meeting.  Motion: Commission Borbely moved that the committee be allowed to proceed without formal membership for the present time.  Commissioner Beatty asked how the committee quorum requirement would be met.  Commissioner Borbely responded that he’d been unaware of the quorum requirement, but that the two chairs could be the formal committee members and constitute a quorum.  Commissioner Alberti said that a Committee without committee members would violate the spirit of the ANC’s bylaws, which were amended so that Commissioners could nominate committee members, and under this structure Commissioners could not nominate members. Commissioner Alberti pointed out that they say that recommendations will be passed by “a majority of committee members present and voting,” i.e. a quorum.  Commissioner Rice said that it’s not necessarily a bad idea, and that under the old by-laws there would have been the flexibility for the chair to function that way.   The committee could function with the two chairs serving as formal committee members, along with any other Commissioners that came to the meeting to vote on recommendations.  He suggested that after the discussion last month about not having a voting member from each SMD, it would be wrong to go against that now.  Commissioner Borbely said it would be preferable to have just two voting members than to have to pick and choose and tell some people they’re not members.  Commissioner Beatty said she would like time to think about it.  Commissioner Fengler spoke about accountability and how it’s important for the community to know who voted on a particular issue that was brought to the Commission.  He urged Commissioner Borbely to withdraw his motion and reconsider in a couple of months.  Commissioner Ibangha suggested thinking about it and reconsidering the issue.  Commissioner Borbely withdrew his motion.

Motion: Commissioner Borbely moved the acceptance of the committee’s report.  Commissioner Rice asked whether the recommendations were made formally by the committee, and approved by a majority vote and brought forth by the chairs.  Commissioner Borbely said these recommendations were approved by a consensus of the committee but that where consensus was lacking, decisions would be made by majority vote.  The report was accepted without objection.

Unfinished Business
1341 Maryland Avenue NE

Commissioner Borbely reviewed the history of the firehouse as a firehouse, office building, and its current use as a storage facility by the DC Dept. of Housing and Community Development.  The city is now selling the firehouse and has asked the ANC for input before it issues its RFP for the property, to establish criteria for rating the proposals when they come in.  He said that a group of about 25 community people had been meeting, and have come up with a recommendation.  The recommendation takes no position on whether the property should be declared surplus by the government and sold but indicates preferred uses in case it is sold. Motion:  Commissioner Borbely moved that the ANC request “that if the firehouse at 1341 Maryland Avenue NE is declared surplus property by the City Council, and if the Department of Housing and Community Development releases a Request for Proposals (RFP) to sell the site, then that RFP should include the following selection criteria:

give strong preference to bids for mixed uses (housing and non-housing), serving broad segments of the surrounding community in a way that would appeal to more than a small segment of the population.  Such uses are strongly supported by residents who live near the property.  Such uses could include a resource center/library, a space where artists could live and work, a learning space for youth, a performance space, a computer center, a center offering activities to youth from the neighborhood, a place to showcase neighborhood history and culture, a bookstore, a coffee/tea shop or a movie theater. The ANC opposes any quasi-residential use such as a Community-Based Residential Facility.

give strong preference to bidders who are able to show significant support from within the immediate neighborhood.

give strong preference to bidders with a proven record of successful management of renovations involving asbestos, lead and other environmental hazards, unless such hazards are shown not to be present at the site, in which case such a preference is not necessary.

This recommendation should not be interpreted as supporting or opposing DHCD’s proposal to declare the property surplus.  The ANC Zoning and Economic Development Committee will consider at its public meeting in February the question of whether or not the property should be declared surplus.

Commissioner Borbely urged the Commission to support the resolution, saying it was the result of a lot of community input. The Economic Development Committee recommended multi-family housing development.  Former Commissioner Jessica Ward thanked Commissioner Borbely for getting all the information the community was able to make use of.  Two other residents spoke in support of the resolution. Resident Drew Ronneberg said that many of the proposed uses in the resolution are redundant with existing establishments and would not make a valuable contribution to the neighborhood.  A resident asked why the zoning committee’s language regarding preference to contractors experienced in historic preservation was not included in the resolution; Commissioner Borbely said he had not intentionally removed it and would be happy to add it in. Commissioner Fengler agreed that this could be done as a technical amendment. Commissioner Rice suggested not making any use recommendations until the ANC is able to review all the proposals that come in during DHCD’s RFP process.  Amendment:  Commissioner Rice moved that a letter be sent to DHCD striking all text in subpoint (a) up to “ANC opposes any quasi-residential use such as a Community-Based Residential Facility.  

Commissioner Rice said that DHCD had told the community that because Community Development Block Grants had been involved with the site, at least half of the building’s use -- half of the units sold, for example -- would have to be targeted to low-income residents. Commissioner Borbely said that he was speaking for more than 100 people who signed a petition saying they want something other than housing in that building, and that without a recommendation from the ANC, the city would likely sell the site for housing.  Commissioner Beatty spoke in support of Commissioner Rice’s proposal, saying there was no consensus on a use for the building and that more information was needed from the City.  She inquired about the timeline on the RFP; Commissioner Fengler said the RFP would be issued by the end of the second quarter.  Commissioner Alberti said he had spoken with many people, and there is lots of feeling on both sides.  He said it is a shame that the ANC is not seizing the opportunity to support affordable housing.  Commissioner Ibangha asked how people in the SMD felt.  Commissioner Rice stated that the purpose of his amendment is to wait to see what bids that come in and then make recommendations about what the best use is.  Commissioner Borbely said that the city’s definition of affordable housing was laughable: under its definition, families of four earning up to $70,000 would qualify. Commissioner Rice said that if a mixed use  is selected there would likely be no affordable housing.  The amended motion passed 4-2, with Commissioners Alberti, Beatty, Fengler and Rice voting in favor and Commissioner Ibangha abstaining.

Commissioner Borbely said that the City should be urged to make the affordable units available at 30% or 50% of Average Median Income (AMI), as housing advocates urge throughout the city, instead of the current 80% of AMI.  Commissioner Holden asked about the current level of affordable housing, and suggested that the ANC should play an oversight role when two bids come in for the site. Commissioner Rice said that he would prefer not to adopt a recommendation like this without further research.  Motion:  Commissioner Borbely moved that the ANC recommend that the affordable housing units be targeted to families earning 30% or 50% of AMI. The motion failed 3-4, with Commissioners Alberti, Beatty, Fengler and Rice voting in opposition.

Letter to DDOT supporting the removal of morning and evening rush hour parking restrictions on H Street NE.  Motion:  Commissioner Fengler moved that the ANC send a letter to DDOT asking for the removal of rush-hour parking restrictions on H Street NE, or identification of obstacles to implementing this recommendation.  He mentioned that this issue has been unresolved since 2003. The motion was accepted without objection.

New Business
Joint Ad on PSA Participation, with ANC 6C: Motion: Commissioner Fengler moved that the ANC participate in a joint ad with ANC 6C urging community participation in PSAs 102 and 103.  He said that it is important to encourage community participation in the PSA, which serves an important function.  Commissioner Borbely said the ANC shouldn’t be paying for PSA outreach because the PSA is a part of the police department and the ANC isn’t supposed to give money to other governmental agencies, and also because the ANC has its own public safety committee. Commissioner Rice pointed out that while they are independent organizations, the police participate, and they draw a lot of people.  Mr. Marshall said that it’s important to get people involved and said he supports the motion.  It was approved 5-1, with Commissioner Borbely opposed.

S & T Market Voluntary Agreement: Commissioner Alberti brought to the Commission a new voluntary agreement signed with the S&T Supermarket—formerly Anita’s Market—201 15th Street NE.  He said it had been negotiated by Heather Scott on behalf of the community and by himself, for the ANC.  He stated that it is mostly identical to the ANC template agreement and contains stronger language on banning the sale of singles than any other agreement negotiated to date.  He said the ABC Board had approved the voluntary agreement but struck the provision banning the sale of chilled singles. Ms. Ward pointed out that the ANC was protesting Anita’s Market’s license but was making an agreement with the establishment’s new owners. Motion:  Commissioner Alberti moved that the ANC accept the voluntary agreement with S & T Supermarket. It was approved without objection.

Gingko Tree Removal:  Motion:  Commissioner Rice moved that the ANC send a letter to the Urban Forestry Administration supporting the request of residents of the 200 block of 12th Place NE to remove a female gingko tree from the street under procedures outlined by the Urban Forestry Administration.  The residents want the tree removed because it produces foul-smelling fruit and is not in good condition.  The motion was approved without objection.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:55.

February 14, 2005

Jalal Greene

Director, Department of Housing and Community Development

801 North Capitol Street NE, Suite 8000

Washington, DC 20002

Re: Request for Proposals for 1341 Maryland Avenue, NE (the former Fire House)

Mr. Greene:

On February 10, 2005, at our regularly scheduled and noticed public meeting, with a quorum of 7 of 8 commissioners present, we voted to request that you incorporate the following recommendations into the selection criteria of the Request for Proposals (RFP) that we understand your agency is currently preparing for 1341 Maryland Ave. NE (the former firehouse).  Accordingly, we expect that as a result of the great weight” afforded to an ANC, these will be included in the final RFP criteria.

The ANC opposes any quasi-residential use such as a Community-Based Residential Facility.

Give strong preference to bidders who are able to show significant support from within the immediate neighborhood.

Give strong preference to bidders with a proven record of successful management of renovations involving asbestos, lead and other environmental hazards, unless such hazards are shown not to be present at the site, in which case such a preference is unnecessary.

Give strong preference to bidders with a proven record of successful residential redevelopment of properties in a historic district.

Finally, this property is located in the area represented by Commissioner Marc Borbely, whom we requested in November that you invite to participate in the interagency RFP process. We would appreciate the courtesy of a written response in writing by February 24, 2005.

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

cc:
Councilmember Sharon Ambrose


Councilmember Vincent Orange


Councilmember David Catania


Gottlieb Simon, Office of Advisory Neighborhood Commissions

February 15, 2005

Ainsley Caldwell

Chief and State Forester

Urban Forestry Administration 
District Department of Transportation
4901 Shepherd Parkway, SW 
Washington, DC 20032

Re: Removal of Female Ginkgo Tree on 200 block of 12th Place, NE
Dear Mr. Caldwell,

On February 10, 2005, at a regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting, ANC 6A voted unanimously to support the petition by residents of the 200 block of 12th Place, NE to remove a female gingko tree and replant with another type of tree.

The specimen in question (ID: CA-0907-086) has been catalogued in fair to poor condition by the Casey Trees Endowment's street tree inventory based on wounds/cavity of 34% to 66% circumference and decay in wounds/cavity.

Based on the Female Ginkgo Tree Removal Policy, it is our understanding that Urban Forestry Administration will schedule the removals based on staffing levels and contract funding availability, usually within six months. Please confirm the scheduled removal date with us in writing so that we may inform the residents of the affected block.

If you have any questions about this recommendation, please contact Commissioner Cody Rice at (202) 544-3734.

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

February 15, 2005

Doug Noble

Associate Director

Traffic Services Administration

2000 14th Street, NW, 7th Floor

Washington, DC 20009

Re: Removal of Rush Hour Parking Restrictions on H Street, NE
Dear Mr. Noble,

On February 10, 2005, at a regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting, ANC 6A voted unanimously to send this letter supporting the removal of the morning and evening rush hour parking restrictions on H Street, NE. 

Our Commission previously supported this action in a letter to Mr. Dan Tangherlini on August 16, 2004, endorsing the findings of the H Street NE Corridor Transportation Streetscape Study. We have not received a response to that letter or a timeline for District Depart of Transportation’s implementation of the study recommendations.

New businesses are opening every month on H Street. Removing the rush hour parking restrictions would increase the amount of dedicated parking for H Street businesses and would allow the construction of bulb-outs/streetcar stops as described in the Streetscape study. 

We understand that this action would require changing both lane markings and street signs, and we urge you to begin these activities as soon as possible.  Please let us know by our March 10, 2005, Commission meeting when we can expect this recommendation to be implemented.

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

February 16, 2005

Charles Burger

Alcoholic Beverage Control Board, Suite 700

941 N. Capitol Street, NE

Washington, DC  20002

Mr. Burger,

On February 10, 2005, at a regularly scheduled and noticed Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A (ANC 6A) public meeting, and with seven of eight commissioners present the commission unanimously approved the voluntary agreement between the ANC and  SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Mr. Assefa Areffine, the owner of S&T Supermarket and Deli Inc. (formerly Anita’s Supermarket LLC) at 201 15th St. NE.   This agreement was submitted to the ABRA offices for review by the ABC Board on December 13, 2004.   

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

February 15, 2005

Douglas E. Fierberg, Esq.

Bode & Grenier, LLP

1150 Connecticut Avenue, NW

Ninth Floor, Connecticut Building

Washington, DC 20036-4192

VIA FACSIMILE

Re: October 15, 2004 letter regarding ANC 6A Class A and B Protests on H Street, NE

Mr. Fierberg:

At our regularly scheduled and properly noticed public meeting on February 10, 2005, and with a quorum present, the Commission voted to replace former Commissioner Jessica Ward with Commissioner Mary Beatty to represent the Commission during continuing Class A and Class B negotiations on H Street.  As stated in October of last year, it is our anticipation that this will provide additional flexibility to negotiate individual agreements with these establishments to include revisions to the existing ANC 6A Cooperative Agreement for Class A and Class B Liquor Licenses.  

If you have any questions regarding this authority, please contact me at (202) 423-8868.

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

cc:
ANC 6A Commissioners


Mr. Chuck Burger

February 15, 2005

Lisa Burcham

Associate Director

Historic Preservation Division

801 North Capitol Street, NE, Suite 3000

Washington, DC 20002

Re: HPA #04-331 (326 12th St, NE)
Dear Ms. Burcham,

On February 10, 2005, at a regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting, ANC 6A voted to send this letter of support for the construction of a new 4-unit, 3-story residential building at 326 12th Street, NE. 

The new building would replace an existing, vacant 5-unit apartment building. In May 2003, the ANC sent a letter of support for demolition of the existing “non-contributing” building. The ANC understands that the new building will be pulled forward to the property line nearest 12th Street, NE with parking for 4 vehicles from the alley in the rear. This is an improvement from the existing conditions that include a curb cut and parking in front of the existing building. Also, the ANC understands that the new building will be built from one side lot line to the other.

If you have any questions about this recommendation, please contact Commissioner Mary Beatty at (202) 546-4196.

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

February 25, 2005

Lisa Burcham

Associate Director

Historic Preservation Division

801 North Capitol Street, NE, Suite 3000

Washington, DC 20002

Re: HPA #05-113 (1319 Constitution Avenue, NE)

Dear Ms. Burcham,

On February 10, 2005, at a regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting, ANC 6A voted to send this recommendation related to plans for new construction at 1319 Constitution Avenue, NE. 

The ANC recommends demolition of the existing façade at this address, that the designed footprint of the new 2-unit, 3-story residential building be pulled forward even with the front of the neighboring properties, and that the architect be required to make any design changes to windows or other architectural elements that are necessary based on the new configuration.

The existing façade is part of a dilapidated building that your staff has determined to be non-contributing. Based on this finding, it is our understanding that the developer has the flexibility to demolish the entire existing building, including the façade. In the plans presented to the ANC, the existing façade would be reinforced, re-pointed and repainted to serve as a gateway into a small landscaped garden between the existing façade and the new building starting about 15 feet back from the front lot line.

The ANC believes that historic character of the street would be better preserved by a flat front building beginning at the front lot line so that it would be flush with the neighboring properties on either side. There is very little to restore of the existing storefront aside from the cornice. The existing façade no longer includes two bayfront store windows that were completely removed some time in the past and are now boarded up flush with the façade. It would be better to demolish the non-contributing structure rather than trying to “paste” the façade of the old building onto the new building. 

Finally, a 15 foot setback would push the new building well beyond the rear of the neighboring property. As a result, the rear of the neighboring property would be hemmed in by the new 3-story building and the existing building on the other side. Starting the new building without a 15 foot setback would improve thus situation. Pulling the footprint of the new building forward may also provide an opportunity for more open space in the rear of the property.

If you have any questions about this recommendation, please contact Commissioner Nicholas Alberti at (202) 543-3512.

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A
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REPORT OF THE

ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE LICENSING COMMITTEE (ABLC)

OF ANC 6A

February 15, 2005

Sherwood Recreation Center

7 p.m.

COMMITTEE ATTENDANCE



Mary Beatty

Committee Member, Chairman




Tish Olshefski

Committee Member, Secretary




Michael Herman
Committee Member




Patti Neil

Committee Member




Lyndon Bonaparte
Committee Member

Absent:  Michelle Klass; Malcolm Ross; Tim Carney; Jessica Ward

COMMISSIONER ATTENDANCE




Cody Rice

ANC 6A03

COMMUNITY ATTENDANCE

Maurice Evans; Assefa Areffine; Eric Feeney; Clifton Humphries; Nyika Hinson.  

CALL TO ORDER

Meeting called to order at 7:02 pm.  Ms. Beatty asked for a volunteer to serve as secretary.  Tish Olshefski volunteered.

I.  INTRODUCTIONS

Ms. Beatty asked new members to introduce themselves.  New Members Present:  Lyndon Bonaparte; Patti Neil; Patricia (Tish) Olshefski. Each described their reason for choosing to volunteer for the ABL committee.  Ms. Beatty thanked them for their service.

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES 

MOTION:  Tish Olshefski moved; seconded by Patti Neil to accept the minutes of the December 21, 2004 meeting.  Passed.

APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA

Ms. Beatty identified two items added to the agenda (items II/d and III/c) as requested at the February 10 ANC 6A meeting.  

MOTION:  Ms. Beatty moved to accept the agenda absent objection from committee members.  Passed. 

II.  OLD BUSINESS 

a.  Update – Committee Recommendations to ANC regarding License Renewals

Following up on the recommendation from the ABL Committee to develop a process whereby those renewing licenses be given an opportunity to make a presentation to the ABL Committee two months prior to the renewal).  This recommendation was discussed and accepted by the ANC6A at the February 10, 2005 meeting.  ABL Committee will discuss tasks for this process under new business.

b.  Update—Majestic by Gwen Voluntary Agreement (Evans) (1300 block of H Street, NE)

Mr. Evans provided an update on the status of the opening of Majestic by Gwen.  Ms. Reese, business owner, has been in litigation with the property owner over specifics of the lease agreement.  That litigation is concluded and they are awaiting an owner signature on the ABC transfer of ownership document. This has slowed down the timeline for opening the business.  

Mr. Evans expects to get placards at the February 16, 2005 ABC hearing and Ms. Reese anticipates an activity on Friday, February 25, 2005.  Ms. Beatty provided Mr. Evans with the voluntary agreement which must be signed as soon as possible and delivered to the ANC 6A.  

c.  Update—ANC Vote re:  S&T Voluntary Agreement/Protest

At the February 10, 2005 ANC 6A meeting the ANC 6A voted to become a party to the voluntary agreement for S&T Grocery.  The ABC has accepted the VA with two amendments.  Both parties have agreed to these revisions in principle and the agreement should be finalized some time in the next two weeks.  

Mr. Evans, on behalf of S&T Grocery owner Mr. Assefine, raised the issue of stimulating the community to patronize his establishment.  Mr. Assefine has only a grocery license but wants to move to a deli with possible outside seating.  Mr. Assefine is looking for suggestions for merchandise that will increase traffic now as he moves forward with his plans.  Suggestions from the committee included flyers to communicate this request to the community; development of an online survey circulated via extensive email list of the community; provide your long range business plan to the community so they know the direction you want to take and will be more cooperative.

MOTION:  Ms. Beatty recommended that the ANC 6A drop its protest of S&T since protestants and owner had entered into a Voluntary Agreement.  No objections.  Passed.

III.  NEW BUSINESS
Ms. Beatty introduced Mr. Humphries who gave a brief overview of the status of his license application for 1236 H Street, NE.  He is in the process of opening a Martini Lounge in June or July and is starting paperwork this week.

Ms. Beatty reported that the license applications for Friends, Show Bar and Olympic will be heard by the ABC on Wednesday, February 16, 2005.  She intends to appear at the hearing on behalf of ANC 6A.

a.  Goals of ABL Committee for 2005

1.  H Street Corridor

Ms. Beatty and Commissioner Cody Rice shared information on the status of negotiations on various license requests and renewals on the H Street Corridor.  The ANC 6A has asked that the ABL Committee discuss and make a recommendation on the best use of resources to address the issue of sale of single containers at various establishments in the ANC 6A with the realization that most of the activity is connected to the H Street corridor.  

Main points raised in discussion:  

·
Recognizing that the main issue is the sale of single containers, are voluntary agreements the best method to address this concern?  

·
ABC orders address only the license type and specifics of the sale of alcoholic beverages and not other concerns.  Voluntary agreements address other important issues such as trash removal.

·
Are we getting the best value for our money with this strategy?  The ANC 6A has limited resources and we’ve used $13,000 out of our $20,000 budget to pay attorney costs on this issue.  Will this continue?

·
The attorney is currently representing the ANC 6A and protesters on a case-by-case basis and there is some thought that a more comprehensive approach to pursue a moratorium on such sales of single containers might be a better use of attorney time and ANC 6A financial resources.

·
Commissioner Cody Rice provided information about the pros and cons of these two strategies as well as a third strategy of pursuing legislation.

·
The ABL Committee and the ANC 6A need to consider the issue of licenses and license renewals in the context of the broader goals of H Street Development.  Commissioner Rice discussed the issue of the designation of one section of the H Street corridor as the “Arts & Entertainment” section and what does that mean for total development and alcohol licenses.

Following discussion, the ABL Committee reached consensus that the ANC 6A consider pursuing a moratorium on single beverage sales rather than try to address the issue on a case by case basis.  Ms. Beatty indicated that she would discuss this recommendation with Commissioners Nick Alberti and Joe Fengler (who with Ms. Beatty have been designated to manage the attorney’s activities) before pursuing this course of action with the attorney.  Individual tasks to be assigned in another agenda item.

b.  Procedures/Tasks for ABLC 6A Licensee Renewals

1.  ABRA Notice of Applications/Renewal Hearings

Ms. Beatty has requested to receive notice of applications and renewal hearings that currently are provided to Commissioner Fengler.  As she receives this information Ms. Beatty will circulate to committee members. 

2.  Attendance at ABRA Hearings

Ms. Beatty requested that committee members be willing to share responsibility for attending ABRA hearings to observe applications and renewals for businesses in our ANC 6A.  Hearings are held at the Alcohol Beverage Regulation Administration Office at 941 North Capitol Street, NE.  Hearings generally begin at 9:30 am.  

3.  Compile List of 2005 License Renewals

Ms. Beatty has requested a list of license renewals for our ANC 6A.  This list will guide the committees work inviting business owners to address the ABL Committee regarding their renewal. 

4.  Invitation to ABL Meetings

Ms. Beatty will use the list referenced above to issue invitations to business owners to make a presentation to the ABLC two (2) months prior to the expiration of their license.

5.  (new item)  Research on Moratoriums

Mr. Bonaparte offered to begin research on other moratorium efforts in the city, and report what he believes has been a successful approach.  

c.  Legal Counsel Costs for ABC Issues in ANC 6A

Ms. Beatty will report the ABL Commitee’s consensus reached that the money used on an attorney to represent the ANC 6A can be used more efficiently to pursue a moratorium.  

ADJOURNMENT

MOTION:  At 7:40 p.m., Ms. Beatty moved, Ms. Neil seconded, to adjourn the meeting. The motion passed unanimously. 

Respectfully submitted by Tish Olshefski, Secretary

REPORT OF THE 
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND ZONING COMMITTEE
OF ANC 6A
February 22, 2005

Present: Commissioners Mary Beatty, Marc Borbely, Joe Fengler and Cody Rice; Resident Members Sherry Brown, Brendan Danaher, Jeff Fletcher, Virginia Gaddis, Laura Peterson, Drew Ronneberg, Vanessa Ruffin-Colbert, and Craig Ward.

Commissioner Rice chaired the meeting.

Updates/Community Comments
In response to a question about the MedLINK site at 7th & Massachusetts Ave, NE, Commissioner Rice said that he had just received plans that evening for a new residential development from the architect, Shalom Baranes Associates. The plans have been prepared for a Historic Preservation Review Board (HPRB) meeting in March or April. The architect has been scheduled for a presentation at the March ED&Z Committee meeting. See http://www.anc6a.org/MedlinkCondos.pdf
122 Tennessee Avenue, NE: HPA #05-151

The committee discussed this proposal for a one-story sunroom rear addition with dimensions of about 10 x 10 feet. The owner stated that his family is trying to allow more light into the rear of their house, which is shaded by a large elm tree. The addition is matter of right under the zoning regulations, but requires HPRB approval since it is in the Historic District. No residents appeared in support or opposition.

Committee Recommendation: That the ANC send a letter of support to HPRB.

Panel Discussion: Inclusionary Zoning/Affordable Housing 
The committee heard from the following panel of speakers: Professor Joe Schilling of the Green Regions Initiative and Metropolitan Institute at Virginia Tech; Ms. Mary Spencer of DC ACORN and an ANC 6A resident; and Ms. Mackenzie Baris of DC Jobs with Justice.

Professor Schilling presented “An Introduction to Inclusionary Zoning.” Inclusionary zoning is one of many policy tools used to address the need for affordable housing. Housing is considered to be affordable if a household spends 30% or less of monthly income on it. Many areas lack housing that is affordable to households with lower income levels. Professor Schilling noted that many areas of DC also lack “workforce housing” that is affordable to school teachers, firefighters, police, and other public employees. With inclusionary zoning, localities can require that some percentage of every new residential development larger than a given minimum size (e.g., 25-50 units) is offered at a price below the market rate and thus is affordable to residents with lower incomes.

Though the details of inclusionary zoning programs vary, typically they provide incentives such as development rights, zoning variances, or expedited review to developers for including affordable housing units in their projects. In this area, Montgomery County has the most experience implementing an inclusionary zoning policy. Besides inclusionary zoning, other policies that support affodable housing include direct provision of public housing, conversion of unused public property to housing, vouchers, rent control, tenant right of first refusal, income tax incentives, and property tax relief or deferral. 

Ms. Spencer and Ms. Baris spoke about the current campaign for mandatory inclusionary zoning in DC. A coalition of housing advocates, labor leaders, social service providers, civic associations, and policy organizations proposed a mandatory inclusionary zoning policy to the Zoning Commission (ZC) in November 2004. This proposal would require affordable housing set-asides of 7.5-15% in projects with 10 or more units. In return, developers could take a matter-of-right density bonus of 20% extra FAR. Half of the set-aside units must be affordable to households at 50% of Area Median Income (AMI) ($47,700 for family of 4) and half must be affordable to households at 80% of AMI ($68,320 for family of 4). Developers can seek exceptions that allow them to provide the set-aside units elsewhere in the same ward, or within 2 miles, or make an “in-lieu” payment to the Housing Production Trust Fund. The affordability control period would be 20 years for owner-occupied units and 50 years for rental housing (see additional information at http://www.policylink.org/DCIZ/proposal.html). Office of Planning is currently preparing a setdown report which should be available in May 2005 with public hearings of the Zoning Commission scheduled a couple of months later.

A couple of questions were raised about how inclusionary zoning may interact with historic preservation. One question was how density bonuses would work in historic districts where there may be concerns about the height and density of new buildings, even before bonus density is granted. Another concern is whether inclusionary zoning and associated density incentives would encourage the demolition of buildings outside historic districts that are up for historic designation. Professor Schilling suggested that Boston’s policy may provide some insight into these questions.

Another area of discussion was whether a mandatory inclusionary zoning policy would provide a consistent set of requirements for developers who currently face a negotiated process that does not always have the same outcomes. 

Other background material on affordable housing and inclusionary zoning:

Office of Planning’s 2002 primer on inclusionary zoning:

http://planning.dc.gov/planning/frames.asp?doc=/planning/lib/planning/news_room/2002/october/zoning_primer.pdf&planningnav=|32341|
Expanding Affordable Housing Through Inclusionary Zoning: Lessons From the Washington Metropolitan Area 

http://www.brookings.edu/metro/publications/inclusionary.htm
Expanding Housing Opportunity in Washington, DC: The Case for Inclusionary Zoning
http://policylink.org/Research/DCIZ
Housing in the Nation's Capitol 2004

http://www.fanniemaefoundation.org/publications/reports/hnc/2004/hnc2004.shtml
Inclusionary Zoning: Program Design Considerations (with a Program Design Checklist)

http://www.enterprisefoundation.org/model%20documents/e512.htm
ANC 6A Testimony to Zoning Commission on H Street NE Neighborhood Commercial Overlay District

The committee discussed recommendations for ANC testimony on the H Street NE Neighborhood Commercial Overlay District. A neighborhood commercial district zoning overlay modifies the underlying commercial zoning to create incentives for preferred uses and encourages the viability, attractiveness and continuation of neighborhood commercial areas. In this case, the zoning overlay was originally recommended as an action item in the H Street NE Strategic Development Plan and drafted with the input of ANC 6A and 6C in joint meetings. The Zoning Commission will consider the overlay on April 7, 2005.

Existing Zoning Regulations for Neighborhood Commercial Overlay Districts

http://dcoz.dc.gov/info/reg/chapter13_pdf.shtm
Office of Planning’s proposed zoning overlay text for H Street

http://anc6a.org/hstoverlay.pdf
The Joint ANC 6A/6C recommendations at http://www.anc6a.org/ancminANC6C0703.doc
Committee Recommendation: That the ANC deliver testimony at the April 7, 2005 Zoning Commission hearing based on the committee’s recommendations (see attached).

Next Scheduled ED&Z Committee Meeting:

Tuesday, March 29, 2005

7-9 PM

900 G Street, NE

Community Room of the Capitol Hill Towers

ED&Z Committee Recommendation for ANC Testimony on H St NE Overlay

1. Support the designation of thematic areas (residential, retail, arts & entertainment) with incentives for preferred uses. In a letter to DC Council, the ANC earlier said “Thematic areas that build upon the existing assets of the H Street NE corridor are a useful planning concept. We support an “urban housing” district, a neighborhood retail shopping district, and an arts and entertainment district as described in the plan.”

2. Support the design requirements at section 1324, especially the requirements for zero setbacks from the street, parking in the rear, public entry from the sidewalk, and minimum height of buildings. Having such detailed design guidelines is a new feature for neighborhood commercial overlays, even though these guidelines have an important impact on how pedestrian-friendly the corridor will become. One reason for this is that some of the other neighborhood commercial overlays are in existing historic districts which incorporate some of these design guidelines.

3. Support incentives to preserve pre-1958 buildings but add language at 1321.3, 1322.3 and 1323.4 to include “restoration and adaptive reuse.” This is language from other sections of the zoning regulations. As currently written, the language sounds like it encourages pasting of old facades onto new buildings. [ed. The ANC may also wish to replace 1320.2(e) with the following language from another section of the zoning regulations “Encourage adaptive reuse of older buildings along the corridor and an attractive combination of new and old buildings.”]

4. Support a special exception requirement for new construction or substantial enlargement on lots >6,000 sq. ft. Based on a typical lot size of 1,600-2,500 sq ft, this would be triggered by projects that consolidate about 3-4 lots. For comparison, the Blimpie complex is 8,600 sq ft; the Atlas Theater site is 29,000 sq ft; the Auto Zone site is 33,000 sq ft. This would allow public review and input on larger projects on the corridor without requiring a review of every project.

5. Support Restrictions and prohibitions on less pedestrian-friendly, less neighborhood-serving uses at 1320.4 and 1320.5. The ZC may need some convincing that these uses are so incompatible that they should be restricted or prohibited. See also #2 below.

ITEMS TO CHANGE IN THE PROPOSED OVERLAY

1. Delete 1320.4(e) and delete “after the effective date of this section” in 1320.5(d) related to gasoline stations. These sections provide special treatment for the BP site next to the Children’s Museum site. The committee recommends that gasoline stations should be listed as prohibited without further qualifications. This will make discussions about non-conforming uses more straightforward and consistent with the rest of the zoning regulations.

2. Add “automobile accessories sales” to prohibited uses in 1320.5, with a fall-back position of requiring a special exception under 1320.4. This recommendation is based on experience with illegal repairs and material disposal on-site and in surrounding residential areas near the AutoZone. There was some discussion of whether the problem is one of design (the parking lot), management, enforcement, or incompatibility of use. It is probably some combination, and there would probably still be some illegal activity on H St and surrounding residential areas even without the parking lot. Making this change would not require the AutoZone to close, but it would become a non-conforming use. This would make expansion or replacement with another store more difficult, although not impossible. There was discussion of whether automobile accessories sales is a neighborhood commercial use that would be compatible with the “retail” area, even if not one of the preferred uses that receives incentives. At least one committee member noted that is can be convenient to have an auto parts store within walking distance in the neighborhood.

3. Fast food restaurants and food delivery services should meet all the criteria in section 733 and 734 of the zoning regulations for the C-2-A zone, not just the criteria specified in 1320.4(c). These are the existing criteria for a special exception to allow a fast food restaurant or food delivery service in a C-2-A zone, and ANC 6A was recently successful in an appeal of a Certificate of Occupancy that was issued to fast food restaurant on H St without applying these criteria. The criteria are detailed here: http://dcoz.dc.gov/info/reg/chapter7_pdf.shtm

4. Add incentives for affordable housing. In a letter to DC Council, the ANC earlier said, “We support residential development that draws on the benefits of proximity to transit and generates retail activity on the corridor. We hope the Council will identify and adopt additional mechanisms to create housing options that are affordable for teachers, firefighters, police, government workers, and others who support our community.” This may be difficult to obtain for H St alone since a citywide mandatory inclusionary zoning policy is currently before the Zoning Commission. The Zoning Commission may be reluctant to set policy for H St when a citywide policy is under consideration that could later apply to H St. 

In the past, the Zoning Commission has approved incentives for affordable housing in an overlay. The Reed-Cooke Overlay District contains the following language: “The maximum height permitted in the RC Overlay District shall not exceed forty feet (40 ft.) plus roof structure as defined in this title; provided, that in the RCIC-2-B Overlay District, the Board of Zoning Adjustment may approve a maximum height of fifty feet (50 ft.) with appropriate setbacks from the street, plus roof structures, subject to determination by the Board that the project will provide for the on-site construction or substantial rehabilitation of low and moderate income household units, as defined by the regulations of the D.C. Department of Housing and Community Development, of a total gross floor area equal to fifty percent (50%) of the additional gross floor area made possible by this exception.” In the case of H St, the residential district closer to Union Station would be zoned C-2-B with a maximum allowable height of 65 feet and the retail and A&E districts would be C-2-A with a maximum allowable height of 50 feet, so this particular incentive as written wouldn’t work.

The committee recommends that the ANC support the inclusion of incentives from the original joint 6A/6C report such as a bonus 1.0 FAR for residential uses as a matter of right (provided height limits are not exceeded) and 80% lot coverage if affordable housing is provided. In the 6A/6C report, “affordable housing” was defined as 10% of the units being made available to persons making 80% or less of the Area Median Income with mechanisms to ensure units remain affordable for 20 years. The committee discussed supporting a standard that reserves half the reserved units for households at 50% or less of AMI ($47,700 for family of 4) and half at 80% or less of AMI ($68,320) as discussed in the mandatory inclusionary zoning proposal. Another possible incentive supported by the committee is to ask that affordable housing be a preferred amenity for planned unit developments that seek additional density along H St.

5. The committee identified parking as an issue, but did not make a specific recommendation.

Initially the committee discussed recommending that the ANC ask the Zoning Commission to add the following language to overlay as suggested by the design guidelines for the H St SDP: “Where parking is located on the ground level or surface, it shall only be located on the rear one-half of the lot beginning no less than 50 feet behind the front wall of the building.” A representative from the Office of Planning mentioned that properties on corner lots also needed to be considered. The design standard that requires new buildings to be designed and built so that not less than 75% of the streetwall to be constructed to the property line abutting the street right-of-way would have the same effect, although this language would provide emphasis that parking should not be in the front of buildings. The existing general provisions of neighborhood commercial overlays already prohibit drive-throughs, driveways, and curb cuts, although as with any provision of a neighborhood commercial overlay an special exception could be approved by the Board of Zoning Adjustment following a public hearing. An H St merchant suggested that the ANC need to look at the parking requirements in the zoning regulations and suggested reducing these requirements for businesses along H St.

ADVISORY NEIGHBORHOOD COMMISSION 6A

Community Outreach Committee

Minutes: February 21, 2005


The Committee convened at 7:15 PM, at the Church of the Lord Jesus Christ of the Apostolic Faith annex, 1235 C St. NE 

Present: E. Nelson, L. Barbash, K. Mack, R. Williams

Absent:  M. Irwin, L. Law, B. Currie-Conik (or Tonic)

The new members who were present were introduced.

 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1The Committee discussed grant outreach, and the kinds of organizations that might be carrying on activities that might be fundable under city regulations and ANC policies.  Ms. Nelson described the limitations imposed by these regulations and policies.  She reported that contact had been made with organizations connected with Eastern High School, Ludlow-Taylor Elementary School, and Eliot Junior High School.  Despite repeated contact, none have responded with applications, although there is a teacher at Ludlow-Taylor that has expressed interest.  Mr. Mack said he would try to follow up with Eastern High School, as he is an alumnus.   

Ms. Nelson said that she had received a draft application from individuals who worked with a football activity connected with Rosedale Recreation Center, but no formal application has been received.  She sent an e-mail reminder but has not heard back.  She also received a phone call from someone who runs art activities for children but the caller was not sure if any of his programs are within the ANC 6A area.  He said he would investigate and get back to the COC.

There was discussion of the possibility of finding a fundable activity at the Sherwood Recreation Center.  Three committee members discussed their efforts, which have been unsuccessful thus far.  Both Mr. Mack and Ms. Williams will continue to investigate.

Ms. Nelson said that Ms. Irwin (who was not present) is looking into the possibility that a free newspaper called Marketplace might provide the ANC or COC with free advertising for free activities and events.  Ms. Williams has also been trying to make contact with the newspaper in connection with some possibly mis-leading information about ANC 6A that appeared therein.

The Committee discussed a proposed resolution recommending that the ANC send letters to organizations and facilities that host ANC meetings.  Ms. Irwin will draft a sample letter to present to the ANC.  Upon motion, the Resolution was passed unanimously.  If approved by ANC 6A, Commissioners and committee chairs will be asked to provide information that will be needed for the letters: names, addresses, contact individuals, the way the ANC used the facility, anyone who should receive special thanks, and length of use.

Ms. Nelson reported that at its last meeting, the ANC had approved the flier and had agreed to provide the addresses of any additional agenda drop-off locations within a week from the date of the meeting.  This information was provided and a final version of the flyer has been produced and circulated, again, among the commissioners.  The Committee discussed how and where the fliers should be printed.  The price we were quoted from Kinkos was based on the assumption that all 10,000 copies would be printed at the same time.  We would prefer to have it printed in smaller batches to avoid storage problems and to allow for future changes but this would result in a higher total cost.  Ms. Irwin will ask Kinko’s whether Kinko’s might offer a lower rate for printing smaller batches, in light of the frequent business they get from the ANC.  Mr. Barbash will check a downtown copying company, Miller Copying, to see if their rates might be enough lower than Kinko’s to make up for the inconvenience of using a downtown firm (with which we do not have an account) as opposed to Kinko’s on Capitol Hill.

There was a limited discussion of the ANC 6A website.  Not everyone had had an opportunity to become familiar with the site so the planned discussion of enhancements did not take place.  However, it was agreed that Ms. Nelson would proceed with the development of the individual commissioner pages for those commissioners who are interested in having one.  It was proposed and agreed that an announcement to that effect be made at the next ANC meeting.
The Committee adjourned at 8:15 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Louis Barbash

Member, Community Outreach Committee

TEXT OF PROPOSED THANK YOU LETTERS

Dear Ms. Tilghman,

For the past two years you have provided a meeting place for Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A.  We want to express our sincere appreciation for the time and effort you have put in to helping us hold these public meetings that are crucial to the functioning of our city.  Please share our thanks with Ms. Artis, of your staff, who has made a special effort to ensure our access to you building.

-------------

Dear Minister Thompson,

For the past two years you have provided a meeting place for the Community Outreach Committee of Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A.  We want to express our sincere appreciation for the time and effort you have put in to helping us hold these public meetings that are crucial to the functioning of our city.

Once again, thank you.

-------------

Sherwood Recreation Center

Dear xx,

For the past two years you have provided a meeting place for the Alcohol Beverage Licensing Committee of Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A.  We want to express our sincere appreciation for the time and effort you have put in to helping us hold these monthly public meetings that are crucial to the functioning of our ANC.

Thank you, also, for agreeing to host the meetings of the Public Safety Committee of Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A.

---------------------------

Community Room of the Capitol Hill Towers

900 G St. NE

Dear xx,

For the past two years you have provided a meeting place for the Economic Development & Zoning Committee of Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A.  We want to express our sincere appreciation for the time and effort you have put in to helping us hold these monthly public meetings that are crucial to the functioning of our ANC.

REPORT OF THE 
SCHOOLS COMMITTEE 

OF ANC 6A

Miner Elementary School

7 p.m., February 23, 2005


Present

Commissioners: Marc Borbely (6A06), co-chair, and Mfon Ibangha (6A08), co-chair.

Residents: Audra LeBlanc (6A06), Mary Spencer (6A06), Anthony Floyd (6A08), 
Rob Stephens (6A08), Lakeem Winborne (6A08).

Guests: Yolanda Odunsi (5B); Carolina Riveros-Ruenes (6B); Jessica Wodatch (6C); Michael Savoy (DC VOICE).

I. Two Rivers Public Charter School

Ms. Wodatch described and answered questions about Two Rivers Public Charter School, 1830 Constitution Ave. NE. She described the educational philosophy of the school (expeditionary learning and responsive classroom), the school’s program (offering visual arts, music and drama once a week), the school’s efforts to teach students Spanish, the school’s demographics (150 students; 53% black; 32% white; 8% more than 1 race; 7% Latino; 33% free/reduced-lunch), and the school’s admissions procedures (open citywide; lottery; preference only to siblings). Applications are due March 15.

She said contact with Eliot Junior High School, from which Two Rivers is leasing space, is still in its infancy. Two Rivers has a one-year lease; the school is doing everything it can to extend its lease.

She said Two Rivers would like to become a community center for the neighborhood; one idea: offering health screenings. Mr. Winborne, a Two Rivers parent, suggested that perhaps at some point when Two Rivers has a technology center, that area could be opened to the community.

Among Two Rivers’s needs: volunteers, money; donated art for an art show; parent volunteers to talk about living in D.C.; ideas for trips into the community; computers and other technology.

Ms. Wodatch invited neighbors to visit the school. She said the school has an Outreach Committee, whose meetings are open to the public; she encouraged participation with that committee.

II. DC VOICE

Mr. Savoy described his organization, DC VOICE, a “citywide collaborative committed to strengthening the public voice in public education.”

He stressed the importance of parent involvement in schools, including on Local School Restructuring Teams. He said his organization helps train parents and advocates so they can be well informed when they testify before policymaking bodies.

He described his organization’s “Ready Schools Project,” in which volunteers, including Ms. Spencer, visited classrooms and spoke with principals citywide this fall, to assess conditions in the schools.

III. School Reports

Ms. Spencer reported on her outreach efforts at Spingarn Senior High School. The following is her e-mail report, from her visit on 2/1/05:

I met only with Spingarn's PTA/Parent Coordinator, Ms. Rosalind Lyle, who was very

willing to share information regarding this school.

 

She indicated that the first and most important issue is parent involvement.  There is not

enough of the parents contributing and she wants very much to encourage this.

 

1. Monetary donations are always good, needed and would be appreciated.

 

2. Computers are needed.  They have just begun to organize the Parent Meeting Room and 

this is where the computers will be located.

 

3. Computer desks to accommodate the new computers.  

 

4. Tutors would be of great assistance.  

 

5. Community involvement where the community could come into the schools to help with

security and tutoring. (There is some problems with girls having identity crisis and bathrooms

having to be locked because girls have been approached in the bathrooms by these persons.)

 

6. Churches would add to the school with basic parenting sessions; tutorial programs; job

interviewing skills, etc.

 

Ms. Lyle said they provide year round workshops for parents and students, as well as

home visits when necessary.  This is another area that some community involvement

could be useful.

 

They also have a "recycle for cash" program, which they collect cell phones and cartridges 

and turn them in for currency.

 

They have a full-time nurse who recently passed out toothbrushes with dental floss. (This 

was good to hear since most DC schools have a nurse available only one or two days a 

week.)

 

Ms. Lyle was very interesting to speak with and is willing to work with the ANC however

we need for the betterment of Spingarn.  I would only need to contact her regarding our

meeting date and she will be happy to come if it fits her calendar.

IV. Moving Forward

The committee decided, by consensus, that Ms. Spencer would invite Ms. Lyle and the administration at Spingarn to the committee’s next meeting. Committee members will conduct outreach for the meeting within Spingarn’s attendance zone.

Ms. LeBlanc suggested asking not only the schools what they need from the community, but also community members what they would like from the schools. She volunteered to be in charge of an effort to reach out to Spingarn neighbors and parents, possibly going door to door, asking questions about the school.

V. Next Scheduled Schools Committee Meeting 

The committee’s next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, March 23, 2005, 7-9 p.m., at Miner Elementary School, 601 15th St. NE (15th and F NE).

Respectfully submitted by Mr. Borbely and Mr. Ibangha

NEW BUSINESS

Proposed Letter of support for Capital Hill Classic on May 22, 2005 (Alberti)

March 11, 2005

Howard Crystal

2005 Race Co-chair

The Capitol Hill Classic 10K

813 A St. NE

Washington DC  20002

202-588-5206

howardcrystal@meyerglitz.com
Dear Mr. Crystal,

The ANC 6A would like to extend our support to the 2005 Capitol Hill Classic 10K.  The Commission voted  xx (with x Commissioners present) at our regularly scheduled and properly noticed monthly meeting on March 10, 2005 to support the street closing for this year’s Capitol Hill Classic 10K race on May 22, 2005.  

We know that this event provides vital financial assistance to an important neighborhood public school.  We are aware that this event has been appreciated by the community for more than twenty years as an opportunity to showcase our neighborhood.  We wish you much success with your event this year.

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler, Chair

Recommendation to DDOT on parking signs around Lincoln Park (Rice/Alberti)

This item will follow up on a March 7, 2005 public meeting to discuss a proposal to allow street parking around the edges of Lincoln Park on Saturdays and Sundays. The proposal would ask DDOT to install signs around the park designating the allowable parking areas and times. The hope is that designating legal parking clearly marked by signs would reduce some of the weekend parking pressures for residents of the neighborhood while maintaining safe access to the park. This proposal may be modified based on feedback from the public meeting.

Currently the police (MPDC) “relax” enforcement during church functions. This relaxed enforcement has presented dangers to our community when parked vehicles block crosswalks and limit visibility at intersections.

Using official signs would reduce the temptation for “cowboy” parking that results from the relaxed enforcement of parking restrictions on weekends. Parking near intersections and crosswalks should be restricted as it is elsewhere, thus keeping the park safely accessible to pedestrians. If legal parking spaces are created around the park, MPDC can strictly enforce parking on weekends without placing additional parking pressures on our neighbors.

Letter to HPRB: Hearing on MedLINK Condos at April meeting (Rice) 
This request relates to a new proposal for substantial demolition, construction, and up to 300 residential units at the MedLINK site at 7th & Massachusetts Ave, NE. The developer wants approval from the Historic Preservation Review Board at the end of March. The HPRB hearing will probably be the only chance for the ANC to take a “great weight” position before a city agency on this project. I am requesting that ANC 6A ask that the HPRB presentation wait until April to allow for a well-publicized public meeting in mid-March to present the plans to residents. I am coordinating this meeting with Commissioners Mike Sherman and Bill Crews from ANC 6C. This request would also allow our ED&Z Committee to make a recommendation and allow for an official position by our ANC at our April meeting. Plans for the development are now posted on our website at http://www.anc6a.org/medlinkcondos.pdf
4.
Approve distribution of single-page agenda on lampposts (Borbely)

Dear Commissioners and Committee Chairs -- 

 

I'd like us to consider the motion below at our next meeting. I'm hoping it'll help us hook up with constituents who aren't on our listservs and who don't see our ads in the Voice of the Hill or the Hill Rag -- it would essentially add "distribution points" for our agendas, making it even easier for residents to see what's going on, on a regular basis. I think it's much more likely that someone on the verge of being interested will stop and read what's on a lamppost than decide to visit our distribution points to look at the agenda.

 

This would also take a burden off each of us. Rather than our having to pick up agendas from Kinkos the Thursday before the meeting and delivering them to the distribution points that same day (as we're promising on our flyers), we'd be paying someone to do this for us (unless we can find a volunteer to do it for free!).

 

I've run this motion by Ms. Nelson. She's indicated that if the Commission votes to approve this, her Committee will be happy to cooperate. She's also expressed a very valid concern, though, that there are people who don't like seeing flyers on lampposts. This is definitely a downside to the proposal and something we'll need to weigh: to me, getting the word out to people is important enough to annoy a few people. Perhaps instead of 12 signs per SMD, we could start with 8 and see what kind of feedback we get. Initially, I thought hanging flyers on lampposts might be illegal, but I checked and it's not, as long as they're put up properly (I'd be glad to forward the regs). 

 

Ms. Nelson has also suggested that perhaps more time (rather than starting this in April) would allow us to give more notice that we're looking for someone to do this (since this would be a paid position). Also, she suggested choosing someone who could take adequate notes of flyer locations to ensure their removal, or supplying a map specifying lamppost locations to ensure even coverage and provide guidance for removal.

 

These are all excellent, valid concerns and points that we should consider. I think the map idea is an excellent idea -- I'll commit to generating a proposed map this week (and seeing how long it takes to put agendas up). I'll try to make the locations along one route, where possible.

 

I hope you'll support some version of this plan! It approves a disbursement for only one month. Other than the risk that we'll annoy people who like their lampposts flyer-free, I don't see what we have to lose. To me, having a few flyers up around the neighborhood will help us engage our community in our work, and it'll be a great "ad" for us!

 

Alternatively, we could expand our list of "residents and other stakeholders" who receive notice of our meetings (as per our bylaws) beyond our current e-mail list and turning it into a regular mailing list (obviously, this would be a more expensive option, but it would be another way to achieve wider distribution of our meeting notices, which is important to me).

 

MOTION: Approve disbursement of $100 to an ANC 6A resident, selected by the Outreach Committee at its meeting on March 21, to hang 96 copies of a single-page April 14 ANC 6A agenda on lampposts throughout the ANC (12 agendas per SMD) and at our distribution points on April 7 and remove them by April 16.

TITLE 24. PUBLIC SPACE AND SAFETY  
CHAPTER 1. OCCUPATION AND USE OF PUBLIC SPACE 

CDCR 24-108 (2005)


24-108. SIGNS, POSTERS, AND PLACARDS

108.1 No person shall affix a sign, advertisement, or poster to any public lamppost or appurtenances of a lamppost, except as provided in accordance with this section.

108.2 The placing of any advertisement on any tree in public space is prohibited.

108.3 No poster or placard shall be publicly displayed or exhibited if it is lewd, indecent, or vulgar, or if it pictorially represents the commission of or the attempt to commit any crime.

108.4 Any sign, advertisement, or poster that does not relate to the sale of goods or services may be affixed on public lampposts or appurtenances of a lamppost, subject to the restrictions set forth in this section.

108.5 A sign, advertisement, or poster shall not be affixed for more than sixty (60) days, except the following: 


(a) Signs, advertisements, and posters of individuals seeking political office in the District who have met the requirements of § 210 of the D.C. Campaign Finance Reform and Conflict of Interest Act (D.C. Code § 1-1420 (1981)); and

(b) Signs designed to aid in neighborhood protection from crime shall be exempt from the sixty (60) day time period.


108.6 Political campaign literature materials shall be removed no later than thirty (30) days following the general election.

108.7 Each sign, advertisement, or poster shall contain the date upon which it was initially affixed to a lamppost.

108.8 Each sign, advertisement, or poster shall be affixed securely to avoid being torn or disengaged by normal weather conditions.

108.9 Signs, advertisements, and posters shall not be affixed by adhesives that prevent their complete removal from the fixture, or that do damage to the fixture.

108.10 No more than three (3) versions or copies of each sign, advertisement, or poster shall be affixed on one (1) side of a street within one (1) block.

108.11 Within twenty-four (24) hours of posting each sign, advertisement, or poster, two (2) copies of the material shall be filed with an agent of the District of Columbia so designated by the Mayor. The filing shall include the name, address, and telephone number of the originator of the sign, advertisement, or poster.

108.12 For purposes of this section, a "public lamppost" is any public post erected for the purpose of supporting electric wires.

5. H Street Liquor License Protest Update (Beatty)







� Spelling approximate; the Committee has not yet received contact information for this member
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